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Excellencies, distinguished delegates, guests,   

The International Organization for Migration (IOM) is honoured to present a 

statement on the occasion of the fifty-sixth session of the Commission on 



Through the GCM Objective 15, Member States committed to ensuring that all 

migrants, regardless of their migration status, can exercise their human rights 

through safe access to basic services. This includes inclusive and equitable quality 

education. The GCM also contained calls for Governments to facilitate the mutual 

recognition of skills, qualifications and competences of migrant workers at all skill 

levels as well as to ensure decent work.    

As we move towards the new world of education, digitalization and the 

reconceptualization of the nature of work, we can make a meaningful impact 

through these key policy and programming areas:  

First, with a staggering 31 million school-aged children being international 

migrants, this issue demands our utmost attention as a long-term strategic priority 

and investment. Education of migrant children extend far beyond the ambit of SDG 

4, but also contributes to economic and social benefits, such as enhanced 

livelihoods, better health outcomes, and reduced gender disparities. Large and 

unexpected migration flows can disrupt education systems, creating barriers for 

migrant children to access education, therefore is crucial to adopt a policy 

coherence and whole-of-government approach, that encompasses all stakeholders, 



towards achieving the SDGs. Only through a thorough and systematic assessment 

of the barriers and risks in terms of access and literacy, will we be able to identify 

gaps and areas to support education for all.    

IOM has initiated a number of initiatives. At the global level, we partnered with 

UNICEF, ILO, and UNESCO to launch a Toolkit for integrating migration into 

education interventions; IOM is also co-leading the Global Skills Partnership 

initiative to advance the recognition of skills of migrant workers with a particular 

focus on women and youth. In various countries, IOM has supported expanding 

access to migrants for remote education during COVID-19 by assisting migrants in 

vulnerable situations with equipment and tools to access virtual education.  

As the Transforming Education Summit elevated education to the top of the global 

political agenda, IOM reiterates our unwavering commitment to advancing 

equality, rights and dignity for all migrants, and hopes to see major considerations 

for migrants continuously featured in the CPD outcomes of this session.  
 


